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The Baby & Toddler Group at the Memorial Hall is 
proving very popular. It is held on Thursday 
mornings 9.30am-11.30am during term time.   
Anyone with under 5s is welcome to come along 
and Nicky and Michelle look forward to welcoming 
you.  
There is a timetable of events including messy play 
sessions, the very popular active play sessions 
(last Thursday of the month) & mini maker 
sessions. The toy library and fun van also visit 
regularly and Nifty Nippers the 'Active Learning' 
class also visit once a term.  
With the weather brightening up of late the children 
have been able to enjoy the outside play area too. 
The group costs £2 per family which includes 
snacks & refreshments.   
For a copy of this terms timetable please email 
toddlers@peasmarshflyingstart.co.uk. 

 

Peasmarsh Flower Festival will be taking 

place from May 25
th

 to 27
th

 this year. Because 

the Bank Holiday has been moved to the Jubilee 

weekend the Church will be open from Friday 

midday to Sunday instead of Saturday to 

Monday. All village groups are asked to get 

involved and help to make our 

wonderful old church even more 

beautiful, and to raise some money 

towards its repair and maintenance. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Peasmarsh Village Society 
This month's meeting has had to be altered to Thursday 
10

th
 May at 7.30pm and will be at Beeches. (fourth 

house up the cut by the old chapel in Main Street). 
We will be discussing our usual Spring clean-up day 
round the village on Saturday 23rd June and the fancy 
dress parade for all children of Peasmarsh, 12 and 
under who wish to enter. If you have children to enter 
please fill in the slip at the bottom of the Jubilee 
invitation.  
Anyone is welcome to come to our meeting with ideas or 
problems concerning village matters. Help is needed for 
the clean-up day. Please contact either Sandra Farley 
(Chair) on 230970 or Audrey Dent ( Hon. Secretary) on 
230050 if you can help. We start at 9.30 am and finish at 
12 noon 

MISSING DOG 
Chocolate Labrador, neutered male, 9 years old. He 
was wearing a red collar with ID tag. He went 
missing from our garden in Rye Foreign on Sunday 
18th March. Our family is devastated and missing 
our family pet enormously, especially our 2 year 
old son, as they are best of friends. Any 
information would be really appreciated. We 
understand a lady found a dog in the woods at Rye 
Foreign and may be looking after him. If so, 
please, please get in contact with us, we very 
much want him home where he belongs.  
Call Leanne 07811 409283 

Peasmarsh Periodical        

A new and exciting after school dance club has 
started at the Memorial Hall on Thursdays 
called MOVERS & GROOVERS.  
Michelle Paine, who is a qualified dance 
teacher with over 20 years experience of 
teaching dance to children, is running the club  
which will be held between 4-5pm for all 
children in yrs 2-6 (age 6-11).  
Movers & Groovers is a fun and friendly class 
suitable for all, regardless of whether they 
have danced before or not.  It's an active class 
where members will learn funky routines to all 
 their favourite tunes. The cost is £2.50 per 
child.  
For more information or to sign up for the 
club please contact Michelle on  
info@niftynippers.co.uk.  

Thank you to all of you who came to 
share the Peasmarsh Archive Day. 
Your donations and the sale of 2 
pictures raised £ 173.14 for Hall 
funds. 
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    Peasmarsh Memorial Hall 

                   Refurbishment Project 
 

The completed Stage 3 bid was 
duly submitted to the Lottery in 
April. They have promised we 
shall hear by August. Keep your 
fingers crossed ! 
 

If you want to make a donation 
towards the Memorial Hall 
refurbishment then from the 14th 

May you will be able to do so via Localgiving.com 
(search for Peasmarsh). Starting on the 14th May 
on a first come basis the site will also be match 
funding any donations made. 

This is also a good way to make a donation as the 
site automatically claims gift aid for any donations 
made by UK taxpayers which means an extra 25% 
is added to any donation at no extra cost to you.      

 
Sing for Fun. 
Everyone is sorry that Yvonne has had to suspend 
her popular Tuesday afternoon sing-song.  We 
hope she will soon be able to start up again. Keep 
an eye on the Village Voice in the Rye Observer, 
and we will put a notice on the board at Brickfields 
and on the door of the hall. 
 
 
The Horse & Cart will be hosting a traditional 

Family Tea Party in the Garden for the Jubilee on 

Monday afternoon, June 4th. from 3.00pm to 

5.00pm. 

There will be a nominal charge and all profits will 

go to the Oliver Curd Trust and the Memorial Hall 

Fund. 

Another chance to get together and celebrate in 

a good cause ! 

(Indoors if wet ) 

 
 
 PLANT SALE 
     Peasmarsh Memorial Hall 
     Saturday May 12th.  
     10am – 12noon 
      Plants 
  Cakes 
         Refreshments 
 
  Sponsored by East Rother Liberal Democrats TN31 6TB 

    
 
 

 
 

As mentioned in previous 
periodicals the Rye10 race 
will be taking place on Sunday 
27th May at 10:00 am  

Runners will be registering at 
the Cock Inn and the race will start at the 
entrance to Jempson's carpark 

The 10 mile route will be via Tanhouse Lane 
to Starvecrow Lane into Moore's Lane, along 
Furnace Lane, turning right at Calveslodge 
Wood into Horseshoe Lane, then back to 
Starvecrow Lane and the finish at Jempson's 

(Please note that Tanhouse Lane from 
Jempson's carpark to the junction of School 
Lane will be closed to traffic from 9:45 until 
10:15 am) 

Many thanks to those people who have already 
volunteered to man water stations and act as 
marshalls. We will be contacting them in the 
next couple of weeks to make final 
arrangements - but we still need more 

Thanks also to Jempson’s Superstore and the 
Cock Inn for their ongoing support 

Special thanks to Martin and Cathy Burke of 
Nicework for staging and organising this event 
in aid of the Memorial Hall refurbishment   

If this first race is a success the plan is for 
it to become an annual event - So please 
turn out to cheer the runners on, volunteer 
to help and ensure that this is a great 
success          

Remember it’s not too late to volunteer 

Please don’t leave it until the last minute. This 
is a really exciting project to get involved in. 
We can find jobs for the old (that don’t involve 
too much running or standing) and the young  

Here are the links to volunteer: 

Martin or Cathy Burke on 230009 or email 
info@nice-work.org.uk  
David or Hilary on 230205 or email 
peasmarshmh@btinternet.com 

DO IT TODAY ! and help rebuild the Hall ! 
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